
NOTICE INVITING WRITTEN PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
NOTICE is hereby given that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is proposing a significant 
revision to the Major Facility Review permit for the following Facility: 
 

 
Application 

 
Facility # 

 
Facility Name 

 
Address 

Type of 
Operation 

31036    A0581 Shore Terminals, LLC 

 
90 San Pablo Avenue 
Crockett, CA  94525 

Marine 
Terminal 

 
The purpose of the proposed permit revisions is to incorporate the retrofit of tanks S-38 (T-20106), S-40 
(T-20108), S-42 (T-20110), S-43 (T-20111), and S-44 (T-3001) with new internal floating roofs.  After the 
retrofit, these tanks will no longer be subject to the continuous monitoring requirement in Permit Condition 
6185 because they will no longer be abated by A-421 and A-422 (Activated Carbon/Charcoal Adsorption).  
This relaxation of monitoring is considered a Significant Revision.  The proposed permit revisions also 
include changes to permit conditions to clarify intent, render existing emissions limits and requirements 
explicit, and to allow for postponement of annual source testing at S-27 (Marine Loading Terminal) until the 
next vessel loading event.  These revisions are considered Minor Revisions. 

 
All proposed changes to the permit are clearly shown in “strikeout/underline format” and have been 
addressed in the statement of basis.  The Air District invites comment on the proposed significant permit 
revision.  All comments must be received by August 30, 2022.  The public may also request a public hearing 
for this significant revision.   
 
A Significant Revision to a Major Facility Review Permit is also subject to review by US EPA. If US EPA 
does not object to a proposed permit revision or a member of the public feels that the Air District has not 
addressed a public comment in a satisfactory manner, the public may, within 60 days after the end of the 
45-day US EPA review period, petition US EPA to reconsider their decision to not object to the permit. 
Petitions shall be submitted to US EPA Region 9, Operating Permits Section, at 75 Hawthorne Street, San 
Francisco, CA 94105. 
 
The proposed permit and statement of basis are available for public inspection by appointment at the Air 
District Headquarters, 375 Beale Street, Suite 600, San Francisco, CA, 94105.  For an appointment, 
please call May Leung at (415) 749-4729.  The document is also available on the Air District’s webpage 
at the following address: http://www.baaqmd.gov/permits/major-facility-review-title-v/title-v-permits.  
Written comments should be directed to Jimmy Cheng at Bay Area Air Quality Management District, 375 
Beale Street, Suite 600, San Francisco, CA 94105 or by email to Jcheng@baaqmd.gov.  Any request for 
information or for a public hearing should be directed to Jimmy Cheng at jcheng@baaqmd.gov. 
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